South arolina
Department of Transportation

February 5, 2016

Mz. Jean J. Abiassi, President
Zachry Construction Corporation
2330 N. Loop 1604 W.

San Antonio, Texas 78248

RE: I-20 Widening
Lexington County
SCDOT Contract TD 3288840

Dear M1 Abiassi:

Thank you for your team’s January 29, 2016, response to the South Carolina
Department of Transportation’s (SCDOT) proposal request for the widening of I-20 from
MM 49 to MM 60 in Lexington County.

After a thorough review of the technical and cost proposals, SCDOT is pleased to
move forward with this significant design-build project. It is my pleasure to inform you that
SCDOT intends {o award a contract to Zachry Construction Corporation for the design and
construction of the project in the amount of $99,977,718.00.

A letter under separate cover will follow requesting submittal of the initial
confract requirements and the Agreement for execution by your team, The Department looks
forward to the successful & timely completion of this important project. If you have any
questions please contact David Rogers at (803) 737-6030.

Sincerely,

Todd Steagall

Director of Construction

P
-
Design Build/mad JOD
ec: Tad Kitowicz, FHWA
Chris Gaskins, Acting Design Build Engineer
Bryan L. Jones, DEA District 1
David Rogers, Assistant Design-Build & Special Projects Engineer




